
Compliance action taken for childcare provision

Ref: EY558599/4918294

Date: 26 October 2021

Summary of outcome

As a result of our inspection on 30 September 2021 we issued a welfare requirements notice 
which required the provider to comply with the Statutory Framework for the Early Years 
Foundation Stage for Managing children's behaviour; Risk assessments; Health.  

This is a legal notice that requires the provider to take the actions below within the 
timescales set out. The provider will be able to give parents further information about this.  

Following our inspection, we made a visit on 19 October 2021, to monitor their compliance 
with these actions. At the visit, we found that the provider had taken action to address all of 
the issues. The provider has improved by ensuring all staff have the skills they need to fulfil 
the requirements of their role. Staff have received training and support to ensure they 
consistently manage children's behaviour. The provider has improved their arrangements for 
risk assessments and supported staff to identify and minimise these risks. The provider has 
reviewed the organisation of mealtimes and supported staff to ensure that cross 
contamination is minimised. The provider remains registered with Ofsted.  

We took steps to cancel the provider's registration. The provider objected to us taking this 
step. We are considering the provider's objections.


